FACULTY SENATE MINUTES

October 2, 2007
President Mark Neupert called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  All senators or alternates were present.  A quorum was determined.

Mark asked for a motion to insert a Provost’s Report after the Vice President’s report on the current agenda.  The standard agenda will be changed at the November Senate meeting.  Motion was made and seconded to add the Provost’s Report to this agenda.  Vote was unanimous for this action.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the June 5, 2007 meeting were approved as distributed.

REPORT OF OFFICERS
Report of the President – M. Neupert – Shortly after the June meeting there was a Faculty Forum on the administrative structure issue.  The forum concluded with a discussion on how to take forward the process of getting faculty input on the administrative structure.  Senex had met to discuss this and has also met with Provost Woodall.  This will be further discussed during the Open Floor period of tonight’s meeting.
Report of the Vice President – G. Waterman – Mark represented Gregg at the Academic Council Retreat and will present the report from the retreat.  Many items discussed at the Retreat were discussed at Convocation and action may have already been taken on them.
· Space planning – Reallocation of space on campus is on hold. Architectural firm has been hired by OIT to come up with an overall space plan for the campus.
· Renormalization of the RAM model and what that might be doing to OIT’s budgets in the future.
· FOAC is waiting for more information from the state on our budget.

· Dr. Nettles knows that the agreement with IKON is flawed and he will be meeting with them this fall to consider options.
· Associate Provost Naseth gave a response from the Provost’s Office to the faculty review of the Provost’s Office.
· The plan for deans was extensively discussed.

· Workshop on articulation agreements.

· Discussion of departmental budgets.  Copy budgets and travel budgets for faculty have now been passed to the department chairs.
· Dr. Naseth discussed overloads.
· IDEA Center training for the department chairs.  
· Discussion on Assessment and the announcement that Beth Murphy is taking over as Assessment Director.
REPORT OF THE PROVOST – D. Woodall – 
· OIT is finalizing our Strategic Plan and beginning to develop our action plan, and the State Board is doing the same for the OUS Strategic Plan.  The State Board has created a Strategic Initiative Committee that reports to the Board as a standing committee.  That committee has divided itself into four areas:  college participation in completion rate for Oregon high school graduates, governing – how the OUS system is being governed and its effectiveness, higher education being provided in the Portland area, OUS institution’s portfolios and the strengths of each university and how they work together.  Each of these committees has been meeting since about July and they expect to have recommendations to the Board by the November Board meeting.  State Board has a strong focus on technology and research.
· OIT has a partner university in the Helsinki Polytechnic Stadia.  They have merged with EVTEK University of Applied Sciences and are becoming Helsinki Metropolia University of Applied Sciences.  They want very much to partner with OIT.  There is an opportunity for every faculty member who wants to spend time in Finland to go, to visit, and to take students.  They have four focused areas of study:  engineering technology, health care, economics and business administration, and culture; they overlap with OIT incredibly well. 
REPORT OF THE PRESIDENT’S COUNCIL DELEGATE – G. Naseth – No report.
REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES
Faculty Rank Promotion and Tenure – No report.
Welfare Committee – No report.

Academic Standards – No report.

Faculty Compensation – B. Burda – Working on a new comparator list for OIT.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS – None.
NEW BUSINESS – None.
REPORT OF THE AOF REPRESENTATIVE – T. Thompson – AOF met September 22.  
· UO accreditation was lacking in student learning outcome scores.  
· OSU new faculty welfare committee has been formed.  
· SOU is currently in the negotiating phase for salaries.  

· WOU signed a negotiation of 11.7% salary increase over the biennium.  Top salary step for full professor at WOU is now $79,000.  They were flagged for student learning outcomes in accreditation.
· EOU made $1.5 million in temporary cuts, expect those to become permanent.  The expectation is that they will lose 30–50 staff, administration and faculty combined.  Their enrollment was down 8%-15%, depending on how it was calculated.
· PSU talking about how they are going to bargain in terms of salary issues.  They are union, but part of their union power comes from adjuncts and part-time faculty, so there is a large voting block that doesn’t include tenured faculty.
· OUS budget general fund was increased 23% over the last biennium.  The current general fund budget is $874 million, lottery funds were increased from $11.4 million to $26 million.  
· EOU and WOU will each receive $1 million this year because of their budget crisis.  This money is a one-year commitment and then the funds should be redistributed as originally intended. 
REPORT OF THE IFS REPRESENTATIVE – M. Sevigny – The IFS will meet October 5-6 at Portland State University. The agenda has not yet been finalized but faculty salary adjustments for the biennium will likely be one of the topics. The preliminary report from WOU is they are expecting ~11.5% across the biennium with 2% step increases plus increases to their base. I haven’t heard details from any of the other campuses.
The State Board will be reviewing the financial position of the individual institutions and OUS at its October 5th meeting. For details see http://www.ous.edu/state_board/meeting/dockets/ddoc071005.pdf .

Actual and projected changes in student FTE are summarized below. I do not know the methodologies or assumptions used for near-term or long-term growth estimations. 

	FTE
	1995-96
	2006-07
	Annual growth rate
	2007-08
	% chg
	2021-22
	Annual growth rate 2006-07 to 2021-22

	OUS
	 54,840 
	 71,328 
	2.4%
	 72,136 
	1.1%
	 84,931 
	1.2%

	EOU
	   1,926 
	   2,460 
	2.2%
	   2,317 
	-5.8%
	   2,720 
	0.7%

	OIT
	   1,897 
	   2,319 
	1.8%
	   2,312 
	-0.3%
	   2,624 
	0.8%

	SOU
	   3,946 
	   4,174 
	0.5%
	   4,195 
	0.5%
	   4,896 
	1.1%

	WOU
	   3,731 
	   4,152 
	1.0%
	   4,130 
	-0.5%
	   4,693 
	0.8%

	OSU
	 13,676 
	 18,581 
	2.8%
	 18,926 
	1.9%
	 21,660 
	1.0%

	Cascades
	 
	      293 
	 
	      302 
	3.1%
	      396 
	2.0%

	PSU
	 12,224 
	 18,927 
	4.1%
	 19,390 
	2.4%
	 23,375 
	1.4%

	UO
	 17,440 
	 20,421 
	1.4%
	 20,563 
	0.7%
	 24,567 
	1.2%


REPORT OF THE FOAC REPRESENTATIVE – No report.
REPORT OF THE ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL DELEGATE – T. Richey - No report.
REPORT OF THE ASOIT DELEGATE – C. Frazier – ASOIT has filled all positions that weren’t filled by election last spring.  This year ASOIT will continue working on Title 3 grant and some landscaping, and will start working with a smoking task force.  Super Club signup will be held on October 10th.  The first general meeting for ASOIT will be October 8th.
This year ASOIT is again distributing their student survey hoping for more responses than were received last year.  Two questions added to this year’s survey concern incidental fees and the smoking issue.
The Klamath County Commissioners have dedicated the first week in October as “Student Week” for both OIT and KCC to welcome students back to school.
OPEN FLOOR PERIOD – Continuation of the discussion of the process by which faculty are to be involved in the examination of academic administration.  Senex has been trying to figure out how to do this effectively, how to jump-start the process and get it organized quickly so that it has the best chance to be productive and successful.  Mark emailed to the Senate, for their review and input, a draft proposal of an action plan calling for the organization of a small steering committee to organize the larger process.  Grant Kirby suggested that the proposed committees would need leadership and guidance to be effective.
Provost Woodall said that because of faculty involvement in the process of looking at deans, OIT has backed away from a dean position for the Center for Health Professions (CHP).  Interviews are being conducted for the position of CHP Director, the position that has been occupied by Denise Honzel.  If the faculty would choose to have deans, the way the schools are structured would be important to establish.  
Mark has asked Provost Woodall to create a white paper explaining what he means by “fund raising by deans.” 

Following a discussion of Mark’s proposal, the Senate asked that Senex proceed with the proposal.  
Provost Woodall requested that Senate not let the examination of the academic administrative structures interfere with the major efforts on assessment.
Senate discussed possible items to be undertaken during the academic year.
ADJOURNMENT – The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Gregg Waterman, Secretary
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